AGENDA
Regular Meeting of the Council of the Village of Chase
to be held at the Community Hall at 547 Shuswap Avenue, and via Zoom
on Tuesday, June 14, 2022 at 4:00 p.m.

. CALL TO ORDER

In response to a request from Operation Smile Canada, a global medical charity providing
free, life-changing surgeries and medical care to children born with cleft conditions
around the world, Mayor Crowe proclaimed June 19, 2022 as the Longest Day of Smiles
in the Village of Chase.

. ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Resolution:

“THAT the June 14, 2022 Village of Chase Regular Council meeting agenda be
adopted as presented.”

. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

3.1 Minutes of the Regular meeting held May 24, 2022 Pages 1-3
Resolution:
“THAT the minutes of the Regular meeting of May 24, 2022 be adopted as
presented.”

PUBLIC HEARINGS
None

PUBLIC INPUT ON CURRENT AGENDA ITEMS
This opportunity is for members of the gallery to provide input on items on this Agenda

DELEGATIONS

6.1 Councillor Shelley Witzky, Adams Lake Indian Band, In-Kind Project Lead
Secwepemc Landmarks Project
Request for financial assistance for survey of Chase Landmark location

6.2 Chase Environmental Action Group
Proposals for Local Actions to Mitigate Climate Change

REPORTS
a) Mayor and Council Reports

b) Staff Reports Pages 4-10

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None

. NEW BUSINESS
9.1 Letter from 2022 Dry Grad Committee — Request for Donation Page 11
Mayor Crowe asked that this item be considered.




9.2

9.3

9.4

9.5

9.6
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Mural Proposal — East Side of Building at 722 Shuswap Avenue Pages 12-14
Letter from Chase and Area Young Learners Society

The proposal does not require Council approval however Council is being asked to
consider providing support for this project.

CAYLS or owner of the building will be required to purchase a sign permit for a wall
sign in the amount of $5.00.

Recommendation:

“THAT the Village of Chase supports the Chase and Area Young Learner’s
Society’s proposal to create a large mural on the East wall of 722 Shuswap
Avenue.”

Extreme Heat Assessment and Mapping Pages 15-16

Report from the CFO

Recommendation:

“THAT Council approves the submission of a grant application to the
Community Emergency Preparedness Fund under the Extreme Heat Risk
Mapping, Assessment and Planning funding stream for the completion of an
Extreme Heat Risk Assessment project to a maximum of $30,000; AND

That the Village of Chase will provide overall grant management for the
project.”

Shuswap Dragon Boat Cancer Survivor Carnation Ceremony Pages 17-19

Letter of Invitation from Shuswap Rowing and Paddling Club — June 18, 2022
Recommendation:

“THAT those members of Council able to attend the Shuswap Rowing and
Paddling Club’s Shuswap Dragon Boat Cancer Survivor Carnation Ceremony
on June 18, 2022 at 11 a.m. at Marine Peace Park in Salmon Arm inform
Administration before June 17, 2022 for RSVP to the SRPC.

Letter from Federal MPs Stubbs, Kurek and Gourde regarding Page 20
economic development in rural communities

Recommendation:

“THAT the letter from Federal MPs Stubbs, Kurek and Gourde be received as
information.”

Chase & District Festival Society — Requests regarding Events Page 21
Recommendation:

‘THAT the requests for various ‘no parking’, road closures, park usage
including electricity and Community Hall lower level washrooms for Canada
Day 2022 be approved; AND

THAT the request to use Memorial Park on Tuesdays in July and August as
well as September 16, 2022 for Lake Summer Music Series be approved.”




10.

11.

12.

13.
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NOTICE OF MOTION

IN CAMERA
None

RELEASE OF IN CAMERA ITEMS
None

ADJOURNMENT
Resolution:
“THAT the June 14, 2022 Village of Chase Regular Council meeting be adjourned.”




PRESENT: Mayor Rod Crowe

MINUTES
Regular Meeting of the Council of the Village of Chase
was held at the Community Hall at 547 Shuswap Avenue, and via Zoom
on Tuesday, May 24, 2022 at 4.00 p.m.

Councillor Fred Torbohm
Councillor Alison (Ali) Lauzon
Councillor Steve Scott

Also in Attendance: Joni Heinrich, Chief Administrative Officer

Sean O'Flaherty, Director of Corporate Operations
Joanne Molnar, Chief Financial Officer

Regrets: Councillor Ali Maki

Public Participants: 2 virtually

1.

CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Crowe called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Councillor Lauzon

“THAT the May 24, 2022 Village of Chase Regular Council meeting agenda be

adopted as presented.” CARRIED
#2022/05/24_001

ADOPTION OF MINUTES

3.1 Minutes of the Regular meeting of Council held May 10, 2022
Moved by Councillor Torbohm
Seconded by Councillor Lauzon
“THAT the minutes of the Regular meeting of May 10, 2022, be adopted as
presented.” CARRIED
. ‘ #2022/05/24_002

PUBLIC HEARINGS
None

PUBLIC INPUT ON CURRENT AGENDA ITEMS
None

DELEGATIONS
None

REPORTS
Mayor and Council Reports

Councillor Lauzon
No report
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Councillor Scott

May 9 - Attended the Citizens on Patrol AGM

May 16 — Attended a meeting of the Adams River Salmon Society
TARSS has appointed a new Executive Director, Michelle Comeau

Councillor Torbohm
No report

Mayor Crowe
May 10 — Attended the Chase and District Health Foundation meeting

May 18 — Participated in a meeting with the CAO and BCEHS area manager Doug
Garland

May 19 — Attended the TNRD Board of Directors meeting in Kamloops

May 22 — Authorized Fire Chief to leave our municipality with a fire truck and crew to
assist Little Shuswap Lake Band’s Fire Department on the Quaaout Lodge fire. Our fire
department can be authorized to attend fires outside of our jurisdiction provided we have
a crew of fire fighters and equipment available in case of a fire in Chase.

Moved by Councillor Scott
Seconded by Councillor Lauzon
“THAT the reports from Council be received as information.”
CARRIED
#2022/05/24_003
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
8.1 Request for the Village to donate usage of the Community Hall for 6 weeks for
Summer Recreation Programming
Moved by Mayor Crowe
Seconded by Councillor Lauzon
“THAT Council donates usage of the Community Hall for 6 weeks during the
summer months for the Chase and Area Young Learner’s Society to offer
Summer Recreation Programming for school aged children.”

CARRIED
#2022/05/24_004
8.2 BC Wildfire Petition

Moved by Councillor Torbohm
Seconded by Councillor Scott
“THAT the letter from MP Brad Vis, and the official response to the petition by
the Federal Minister of Natural Resources regarding the Village of Chase’s
support of the Lillooet Wildfire Petition be received as information.”

8.3 2022 SILGA Resolutions — Letter from UBCM President
Moved by Councillor Lauzon
Seconded by Councilior Scott
“THAT the letter from Councillor Laurey-Anne Roodenburg, President of
UBCM, confirming receipt of the Village of Chase’s 2022 SILGA Resolutions
be received as information.”

CARRIED
#2022/05/24_005
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NEW BUSINESS
9.1 Letter from Sandy Vogstad Re: Resident Rate — Cemetery Rates
(Cremated Remains)
Moved by Mayor Crowe
Seconded by Councillor Lauzon
“THAT Council agrees to the planned inurnment of Francis (Frank) and Lesia
(Alice) SHELEST be approved for “resident” rates, and

THAT staff review Cemetery Bylaw #608 regarding resident vs non-resident

status.” CARRIED
#2022/05/24 006

9.2 BC Hydro UBCM Meeting Request

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Councillor Lauzon )

“THAT the invitation to meet with BC Hydro at UBCM be received as

information.” CARRIED
#2022/05/24 007

9.3 Provincial Budget 2023 Consultation
Moved by Councillor Torbohm
Seconded by Councillor Lauzon
“THAT the invitation to participate in the 2023 Provincial Budget Consultation
process be received as information.” CARRIED
#2022/04/24_008

NOTICE OF MOTION
None

OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC TO SPEAK ON MUNICIPAL MATTERS
None

IN CAMERA

Moved by Councillor Scott

Seconded by Councillor Lauzon

“THAT Council recess to an In Camera meeting pursuant to Section 90 (1) (c)

labour relations or other employee relations.” CARRIED
#2022/05/24 009

RELEASE OF IN CAMERA ITEMS

None

ADJOURNMENT
Moved by Coungillor Scott
Seconded by Councillor Lauzon
“THAT the May 24, 2022 Village of Chase Regular Council meeting be adjourned.”
CARRIED
#2022/05/24_010
The meeting concluded at 5:02 p.m.

Rod Crowe, Mayor Sean O’Flaherty, Corporate Officer




From:

RE:

VILLAGE OF CHASE

Memorandum

June 9, 2022
Mayor and Council
CAO

Activities Report May 6, 2022 to June 9, 2022

Council Support

Assisted in providing information at the Emergency Preparedness Open House at
Community Hall May 7, 2022

Provided regular operational and upcoming meeting updates to Council

Participated in virtual meetings regarding UBCM/RCMP funding, Freshet preparedness
calls, climate action initiatives for local governments

Met with Senior managers regularly to discuss Council directives, brainstorm solutions to
operational matters and delegate tasks

Prepared reports for Council agendas, reviewed reports written by other members of
Administration, reviewed minutes and agendas

Attended all Regular, Special and In Camera Council meetings

Assisted with follow-up correspondence relating to Council meeting decisions
Participated in virtual meeting with Mayor Crowe and Doug Garland, Area Director, BC
Ambulance Service

Attended the Public Works Water Treatment Plant Information session on May 20, 2022
Met with Executive Director of Shuswap Economic Development Society to review new
marketing program

Prepared requests for Minister meetings at 2022 UBCM

Management/Staff Support/Public Support

Participated in Election workshop sessions for upcoming 2022 election processes
Met with CFO and Innomergence staff regarding UBCM’s Heat Risk Mapping and
Assessment program

Arranged for contract with Voyent Alert! and training/information sharing

Met with Fire Chief to discuss various Fire Department matters including budget,
personnel and equipment matters

Met with members of the Chase Environmental Action Group in preparation for
presentation to Council

Providing support to Director of Corporate Services

Provided input to the Provincial office relating to business opportunities in Chase for the
Provincial Nomination Program — Entrepreneur Immigration

Authorized payroll and accounts payable

Participated in Interview with candidates for Deputy Corporate Officer position

Met with School District #73 Election contractor regarding voting for Chase and Area
trustee

-l -




e Participated in MIABC webinar regarding responsibility of sidewalk maintenance by local
governments

e Assisted Director of Corporate Operations with bylaw enforcement matters

e Assisted front office staff with various matters raised by the public

e Provided Commissioner for Taking Affidavits services to the public

Respectfully submitted,

N




VILLAGE OF CHASE

Memorandum

Date: 9 June 2022

To: Mayor and Council

From: Sean O'Flaherty, Director of Corporate Operations

RE: Activities undertaken from May 9, 2022 to June 10, 2022

Regular Duties:

e Attend Council’s meetings (Regular, Special, In Camera) and workshops
Preparation of Council meeting agendas and minutes
Prepared Council reports and correspondence on various matters »
Responsible for confidential matters, information and privacy, and legislative affairs
Responding to email and telephone inquiries
Assisting staff and public with legislative and bylaw interpretations, and general support
Responding to land use inquiries
Liaising with the Building Inspector on zoning confirmation matters
Prepare and distribute Village communications through social media, the Village’s
website, and the Sunflower newsletter insert
e Coordinate resolution to IT issues

Other Duties/Activities During the Reporting Period:
e Occasional discussions with MOTI regarding Trans-Canada Highway
Processed 12 Comfort Letters
Approved 4 Building Permits
Approved 4 new Business Licenses
Fielded many calls on residential and commercial real estate
Discuss operations with Team Lead Hand as needed
Met with TRUE to discuss Thompson/Chase intersection improvements
Hydrant maintenance is complete
Annual water flushing is complete
Completed our cemetery renewal licence with Consumer Protection BC
Coordinated the 2022 annual dike inspection
Coordinated watermain installation on Foothills Road
Purchased replacement filters for the water treatment plant
Coordinated Chase pier restoration project
Coordinated and participated in Public Works Week
Assisted BC Assessment with 2022 property assessments
Completed emergency scraping of RIB #2 which had become clogged
Met with Diana Tesic-Nagalingam, IHA our drinking water license inspector
Met with Shuswap Trails Alliance regarding 2022 focus
Street Sweeping is 95% complete. Sweeper will return soon to complete remainder
Road marking will begin following sweeping but there remains paint supply issues




o Water Meter repairs ongoing — 120+ water meters now repaired

e Multi-Use trail behind Whitfield Landing is still under review with DFO

o Continue to work with property owner, Chase Irrigation, and Chase Eco-Adventures to’
secure Statutory Right-Way through to Second Falls

e  Working on Temporary Use Permit application at 909 Trans-Canada Highway

Met with CIF to discuss project progression. They have begun work on Shepherd Road

for purposes of storm sewer installation

Attended a site meeting at 220 Shepherd to address neighbour complaints with developer

Attended LGMA election training workshop

Interviewed and hired a new Deputy Corporate Officer

Completed the tender process for paving including Juniper/5™ Ave, other areas

Bylaw Enforcement activities are high with a multitude of unsightly properties

Animal Control activities are normal

Respectfully submitted, Approved for Council Consideration by CAO

> Dilliict




VILLAGE OF CHASE

Memorandum

Date: June 6, 2022
To: Council
From: CFO

RE: May Report
Regular Duties

o Dealt with property taxes and utility billing issues as required.

e Review daily cash receipting transactions and bank deposits.

e Upload BC Assessment roll updates.

¢ Reconcile Utilities, Property Taxes and Accounts Receivable ledgers.

¢ Monthly Bank Reconciliation.

e Preparation of reports to Council.

o Payroll reconciliations for benefits and retroactive payments as required.
e Complete monthly eTax (Provincial Property Tax) calculation, reconciliation, and requisition.
e Submit quarterly reporting for GST, WCB, and Employer Health Tax.

e Attend Council meetings and workshops

e Respond to email and telephone inquiries

Budget, Property Taxes & Financial Reporting

e Complete Province of BC property tax deferment information requests
e Complete and submitted LDGE 2022 Financial Plan Data Report and 2022 Tax Rate Report
e Provided financial summary to RBC for annual reportlng

e Submit Employer Health Tax Reporting

e Calculated Authorized but Unissued debt for TNRD

e Attend BC Assessment webinar “Technology Transformation”.

e Complete auditor's yearend general ledger journal vouchers.

e Close out 2021 Yearend.

e Complete all tax rates input for tax calculation.

e SOFI report submitted

e Calculate and balance tax run »

e Property taxes calculated, printed, and mailed out

e Create Mortgage holders report and send out

e Upload Homeowner grant information to Province of BC

e Uploaded deferral amounts to Province of BC

e Import Homeowner grant data




Grant Applications, Implementation and Reporting

e Prepared Budget Forecast and Periodic Progress Report for Community Hall Roof Project.
e Follow up on Community Wildfire Plan approval

e Complete and submit 2021 Gas Tax Annual Report

e Complete progress report for Chase St/Thompson Ave project

e Ordered signage for Chase St/Thompson Ave Active Transportation project

e Participated in Zoom meeting for Extreme Heat Mapping grant information

e Sent Letter and Cheque to Creekside Seniors for Grant in Aid request

e Completed Extreme Heat Mapping, Assessment and Planning grant report for Council

Other

e Provide Cashier/ Receptionist training and support as required

Complete Civic Info survey for Policing costs

Participated in Climate Action Program Webinar

Accounts Receivable coding and invoicing updated

Respond to information required for Arena break in

Update Fire Department and Road Rescue monthly statements
Input approved budget into financial software

Respectfully submitted, . ' Approved for Council Consideration by CAO

A
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VILLAGE OF CHASE

Memorandum
Date: June 9, 2022
To: Village of Chase
From: Chase Fire Department
RE: Fire Chief’s report for May, 2022

Fire Calls for May

6 calls: 2 False Alarm, 1 Carbon Monoxide, 2 Fire Burning Complaints
1 Mutual Aid call — Structure fire, assisted Little Shuswap Fire Department.

Rescue Calls for May

1 Call, 1 Stood down on scene

First Responder calls for May

7 Calls: 1 Cardiac Arrest, 4 Trouble Breathing, 1 Chest Pain, 1 Unresponsive
To date, Campfire burning permits: 211 - Open Burning permits 1.

We have 21 members including 3 juniors, 3 members on LOA. 15 with their Exterior Operation
Certification.

Fire fighting training is going well, with the focus this month on Air Management, Pumps and
Pumping

Rescue is functioning well with a good turn out on training days.
| have completed 47 L.A.F.C. Fire Inspections thus far, with an 87% compliance rate.

Respectfully submitted, Approved for Council Consideration py CAO

Fire Chief, B. Lauzon QW’YI,(/ | (j\[/,%/‘ll/(_/,&é\/

-10-



Good Day,
We are writing to you on behalf of the Chase Secondary 2022 Dry Grad Committee.

June 17th 2022 will be a big day in the lives of our Graduating students. This is the day they
receive their diplomas and celebrate their accomplishments over the last 13 years of school.

Following the commencement ceremony at Chase Secondary School, we have planned an
evening with friends and family, music and food, activities and prizes.

Due to the ever changing covid restrictions we were not able to plan very far ahead leaving us
to begin our fundraising efforts months later than desired. Our bottle drive fundraiser was a
success bringing in almost $1500, however this is only a fraction of the cost for hosting this
event.

We are humbly asking for donations of items or monetary donations to be used as door prizes,
raffle baskets and gift cards, given to our Grads throughout the evening.

Our class has a very limited budget so your donation will greatly touch the hearts of all those
attending and will be much appreciated. We will happily highlight your sponsorship as gratitude.

Thank you for taking the time to consider our request.

If you have any questions or need further information, please feel free to contact

Ingrid Jackson ij1117@me.com 250-679-4450
Name Email Phone
Name Email Phone
‘ |
Thank you, 1
village of Chase
: MAY 18 2022 g
Chase Secondary 2022 Dry Grad Committee §

-11-




CAYLS Summer Art Camp Mural Project

This summer, the Chase and Area Young Learners Society will be working with artist Joey Nash
to create a large mural on the wall of Pete’s Pizza that borders the Pocket Park on Shuswap Ave.
Joey will be working with a team of volunteers to prepare the area and to paint a border
around the perimeter of the wall. This team will be working on the high areas of the mural the .
week of August 15-21st and hope to be able to borrow scaffolding from the Village of Chase.
The week of August 22-26, there will be a children’s’ Art Camp, and the kids will work with Joey
and CAYLS staff to create the bottom part of the mural.

1. The dimensions of the sign/mural
51’ x Approx. 20'high.

2. The area of all sides of the structure (i.e. the height and width of the side of the
building)

51’ x Approx. 22.5'
3. Confirmation in writing from the building owner that they are OK with
the mural being created on their building
Please see attached
4. The measurement of the sign from the ground (i.e. how far from the ground will
the mural start)
10”

5. A draWing of the location showing that the mural does not face a road
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6. A letter from Joey Nash saying that she will be helping to design the mural and will

oversee its creation. _ RECEIVED
Please see attached Village of Chase
JUN 02 2022
Original

File
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Village of Chase Council,

I,' Peter Stratikopoulos; owner of Petes Pizza and the property at 722 Shuswap Ave
‘hereby give permission for a mural to be created on the side of the building which
borders the pocket park to be created by the Chase and Area Young Learners Society
spearheaded by Executive Director Ashton Sweetnam and local artist Joey Nash.
Thank you,

Peter Stratikopoulos

-13-




Hi, Sean.

As has been discussed with Ashton Sweetnam, | am enthusiastically
engaged in the planning, design and execution of this single (and
possibly double) Mural Project on the East side (adjoining pocket park)
~ of the Pete's Pizza Building. The Community is showing a lot of
enthusiasm and there are a waiting list of people hoping to participate.

This is great news, which dovetails with my wish that Chase become the
strong Arts Community that | believe it can be so, Ashton and | are
discussing adding a second set of Mural Classes, which will effectlvely
double the width of our mural.

| am happy to answer questions and | am so grateful that our Vlllage is
supporting this endeavor. Thank-you.

Cheers, Joey Nash

-14-




VILLAGE OF CHASE
Administrative Report

TO: Mayor and Council

FROM: CFO

DATE: June 3, 2022

RE: Community Emergency Preparedness Fund- Extreme Heat Risk

Mapping, Assessment and Planning

ISSUE/PURPOSE

To seek Council approval to submit a grant application to the Community Emergency Preparedness
Fund under the 2022 Extreme Hear Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning.

OPTIONS

1. Endorse the submission of the grant application
2. Do not endorse the submission of the grant application

HISTORY/BACKGROUND

Community Emergency Preparedness Fund is a suite of funding programs intended to enhance the
resiliency of local governments and their residents in responding to emergencies. Funding is provided by
the Province of BC and is administered by the Union of BC Municipalities (UBCM). The Province of BC
has recognized the threat extreme heat poses for communities across BC. The intent of this funding
stream is to support eligible applicants to ensure they have accurate knowledge of the risks associated
with extreme heat and how these risks will change over time, and to develop effective response plans,
and strategies to prepare, mitigate and adapt to those risks.

DISCUSSION

The Village has actively been updating Emergency Operations processes, training, supplies and
equipment as funding becomes available.

The Extreme Heat Risk Mapping, Assessment and Planning would potentially enable the Village to
expand the emergency works to include identification of populations disproportionately at risk. Risk
assessments, community engagements, and other available data will be utilized to complete an extreme
heat plan. Developing an extreme heat response plan offers an opportunity for communities to identify
vulnerable populations and develop effective response plans and strategies to prepare, mitigate, and
adapt to those risks identified.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

The Community Emergency Preparedness Extreme Heat Risk Mapping, Assessment and Planning
funding stream is 100% of the cost of eligible activities to a maximum of $30,000. The application
deadline is June 24, 2022.

—-15-



RECOMMENDATION

“That Council approves the submission of a grant application to the Community Emergency
Preparedness Fund under the Extreme Heat Risk Mapping, Assessment and Planning funding stream
for the completion of an Extreme Heat Risk Assessment project to a maximum of $30,000; and
that the Village of Chase will provide overall grant management for the project.

Respectfully submitted, Approved for Council Consideration by CAO

<.-«,¢'-"77/ alaal

Jéanne'Molnar
Yotk

N
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Shuswap Rowing and Paddling Club

[ |
5

June 7, 2022
Village of Chase Mayor and Council,

Shuswap Rowing & Paddling Club respectfully invites you to experience and participate in the
Shuswap Dragon Boat Cancer Survivor Carnation Ceremony at 11 am on Saturday June 18th,
2022, in Marine Peace Park, Salmon Arm.

Our club’s vision for a Carnation Ceremony was developed due to the very recent and
unexpected cancellation of the 2022 Shuswap Dragon Boat Festival. We still want to honour
breast cancer survivor teams and are committed to proceed with this aspect of the Shuswap
Dragon Boat Festival, even if we will not have a full day of competitive racing as well.

The festival is normally held in June and teams from across the province were excited about this
year’s event. Regrettably, as most teams are still trying to decide how to return to normal
following COVID-19, there were not enough teams registered to hold a successful race event.

The Dragon Boat Cancer Survivor Carnation Ceremony is a tradition in dragon boat festival and
race culture worldwide. The Ceremony celebrates the opportunity offered to survivors and
supporters to recognize those who have been diagnosed, are in remission, or who live day to
day with cancer and those who have passed away.

The traditional Carnation Ceremony dates back to 1996 in Vancouver, BC. A dragon boat
paddler picked bright pink roses from her garden and gave them to fellow paddlers who tossed
them into the water after a race as a way to honour a cancer survivor and team member who
could not participate. Soon thereafter, pink carnations and an emotional and empowering
ceremony evolved into this inspiring tradition within the dragon boat community as a symbol of
love and respect for all these women and men.

For our 2022 event, Dragon Boat cancer survivors from Fort Langley, Kamloops, Revelstoke,
Vernon and Shuswap have been invited to participate. Dragon boats carrying breast cancer
survivors — each holding a flower — will be gathered together so families, friends and other
spectators can also join in from the wharf.

We invite you to join us at the end of the wharf to experience this unique event. The morning

itinerary has been included as an attachment with this letter and provides an opportunity for you
or a delegate to speak on behalf of your municipal/regional district/First Nations organization.

_1 '7_



We would be pleased if you would consider participating in this event as our honoured guest
and ask for a reply at your earliest convenience.

Best regards,

Stacey S/nanc{yc/bfback

Stacey Smandych-Dack, Co-Chair
Shuswap Rowing & Paddling Club
PO Box 313

Salmon Arm, BC V1E 4N5

dackclan@hotmail.com

attachment
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Shuswap Rowing and Paddling Club Carnation

Ceremony
June 18, Marine Park, Salmon Arm
10am -Participants to meet at Gazebo in Marine Park, Salmon Arm . Land acknowl-
edgement. Opening Secwepemc prayer or welcome.

participants assigned to boats

* 10:30 paddlers head down to wharf (carnations handed to drummers). Boats
loaded.

* Boats head out to approximately 500 m and line up. PPP drummer will blow the
start horn.

*- Boats will “race” together to the dock.

10:45 Boats will gang together. Drummers hand out carnation, Volunteer had out
carnations on Pier (donations for flowers accepted

* 11:00 Guest speakers and acknowledgement of invited guests (Kulpi7’s from
Neskonlith, Adam’s Lake, LSLB, Splatsin. Mayors from Sicamous, Salmon Arm and
Chase, CRSD representatives , MLA and MP

* Cancer Survivor speaker,

Secwepemc drum and song

* One minute of silence

The playing of the River
* Flowers tossed after song
* Paddlers exit the boat to a paddle arch down the pier
* 11:45 boxed lunch handed out at Gazebo to paddling participants and drummers

Participants to bring water, lawn chair, and if they have it life jackets and paddles.

Registration will ask if they need a paddle and lifejacket. Must sign waiver

Lunch options must be given before June 13: Vegan (and gluten free), Chicken or beef with a
drink..

-19—-




RECEIVED
Village of Chase

JUN 08 202

MAYOR ROD CROWE

= Origia,
PO BOX 440 826 OKANAGAN AVE. ’:"O?)y S
CHASE BC VOE 1MO0 ‘ Aenda

Ottawa, June 2022

Dear MAYOR ROD CROWE and Council,

The economic contributions from rural communities are integral to Canada’s success. Rural areas are home to many key
industries such as manufacturing, forestry, agriculture, and energy.

Yet, municipalities under 20,000 residents receive less support from the federal government in comparison to their much
larger counterparts. Red tape duplications and certain application requirements disproportionately burden small rural
communities with very few staff.

This is unfair, unjust, and needs to be addressed urgently. As such, Conservative Shadow Minister for Rural Economic
Development and Rural Broadband Strategy, M.P. Shannon Stubbs, Deputy Shadow Ministers M.P. Damien Kurek and
M.P. Jacques Gourde, are seeking to convene a townhall with you to address federal funding for rural communities.

Rural Canadians must band together for fairer and more robust funding for communities all over rural Canada.

It is integral to our economy that the federal government works for everyone no matter where they live. The voices of
rural Canadians need to be heard. We kindly ask you to express the three most important issues impacting your economic
development as a rural community. We will use this feedback to ensure our work for rural Canada is as productive as
possible and will determine the agenda for our proposed townhall. This is an opportunity to network, share your priorities,
and solutions to the challenges we face.

We value hearing from you and should you wish to attend our forurri, please email M.P. Stubbs at
shannon.stubbs@parl.gc.ca, M.P. Kurek at damien.kurek@parl.gc.ca, or M.P. Gourde at jacques.gourde@parl.gc.ca.

Thank you for your time.

N 5o, T ™~
Do, &@)ﬁ)\@)
Shannon Stubbs, M.P.
Shadow Minister for Rural Economic Development
and Rural Broadband Strategy

Lakeland | | ' { /5/ A
Pt &

Jacques Gourde, M.P.
- Damien C. Kurek, M.P. e s :
; e 3 . D Shadow Minister for Rural E
Deputy Shadow Minister for Rural Economic S srnanonrTISie (08 Tl eOIIoIiC

: Devel t and Rural Broadband Strat
Development and Rural Broadband Strategy L g:;?&igirigr & wis SloadbaRE Sielesy
Battle River—Crowfoot
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Chase & District::.

FESTIVAL SOCIETY

Village of Chase Council
PO Box 440,

Chase, BC

VOE 1MO

June 10, 2022

Dear Mayor & Council;

RE: Requests for Lakeside Summer Music Series

The Chase & District Festival Society (CDFS) is seeking permission from the Village of Chase to
allow for temporary parking and road closures on July 1st from approximately 2pm to 4pm for the
Canada Day Parade. The parade will follow the standard route from Art Holding Memorial Arena to
the parking lot of PharmaChoice Food & Drug. As in the previous years, the parking closures along
Shuswap Ave will occur between Wilson St and Chase St, and will run from 2pm to 4pm. The road
closures will start just after 3pm and go until 4pm, with the closures happening in limited sections as
the parade approaches, and will reopen when the parade passes. The Chase Citizens on Patrol
(COP) will be assisting with the closures, and the RCMP have been informed of the route and times.
If the Chase Fire Department can provide a member to direct traffic at the intersection of Shuswap
Ave and Chase St following the parade, that would be helpful, as this has historically been an area of
congestion. We would also appreciate the use of barricades along Shuswap Ave at key
intersections, which COP will coordinate with Public Works.

The ceremony portion of Canada Day will be at 6pm on July 1st at Memorial Park and we would like
to invite all members of council to attend.

In addition, we are seeking formal permission to use Wilson Park, Centennial Park, and Memorial
Park on July 1st, as well as access to the power sources at each of these parks during the day. We
are also requesting use of the bathrooms in the basement of the Community Hall on July 1st
between 12pm and 3pm as there will be activities at nearby Wilson Park for the opening of the
renewed horseshoe pits. We also would like to request use of Memorial Park for the evenings of July
5,12, 19, 26, August 2, 9, 16, 23, 30, and September 16th for the continued delivery of the Lakeside
Music Series.

We would like to thank the Administration for the support they have and continue to provide as we
plan this summer’s events, especially with securing the insurance coverage for the events.

If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know.

Thanks,

)

Brock Endean
Secretary, Chase & District Festival Society
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